
  

 

Hopewell Elementary students wore their favorite team colors to help raise money 

for the Academic Fund.  

Huntington National Bank and Century National Bank 
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Contributors from August 2014 through July 2015 

Memorials 
Mr. Jacob William Baker 
Lexa Freshly 
 
Mrs. Dorothy “Janie” Dodge Billingsley 

Dr. Mathew Higgins 
 
Mr. Jeff Bishop 
Jim & Blanche Bishop 
 
Mr. Kenneth Bishop, Sr. 
Jim & Blanche Bishop 
 
Kenneth & Bula Bolin 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Mr. Jim Burrier 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

 

Mr. Homer Burt 
Lolita Burt 
 
Bonita Joan Cover 
Nancy Barker 
Todd & Kristi Bickle 
Joanne Brown 
Century National Bank 
Frank & Amy Dosch 
Joe & Susan Gormley 
Betty Hecker 
David & Penny Higgins 
Jan Jenkins 
Ray & Jane Marple 
Dr. & Mrs. Carol Minning, Jr. 
Bill & Carol Murphy 
Jim Peadon/Mary Cronin & Family 
Jo Ann Peadon 
Lois Porter 
Dick Powell, Henderson, NV 
Don & Kelly Riley 
James & Kelley Settles 
Susan Short 
Jim & Dedi Spargrove 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
Gail Swingle 
Ruth & Wendell Ware 
Western Heights Neighbors 
 
Dr. Martin Curtis 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph McElhaney 
 

Craig & Jody Ballas 

F.T. & Nanina Brackman 

Ruth Bugglin 

Thomas E. Ceplice 

Andrew & Elizabeth Chernick 

Diane Davis & WM Surveyed Staff 

Diane M. DeCenso 

Falls Elementary School Jeans Day 

Franklin Printing Company 

Rob & Janelle Guentter 

Hopewell Elementary Staff & Students 

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan T. Kappes, Bluffton, SC 

Tim & Cindy Linn 

Keith J. Patti 

Mrs. Robert (Carol) Derry 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 
Mr. Ray Dunlap 
Phil & Rosalyn Headington 
Tommy & Deborah Georgiades 
 
Mr. James Ferguson 
Carol Baker 
David & Penny Higgins 
 
Mrs. David Roberta E. “Bobbie” Howard 
Ellen Adornetto 
Sandy & Dan Backus 
Teresa Kaye Bagent 
Craig & Jody Ballas 
Nancy Barker 
Donelle Bookless 
Joanne Brown 
Milford & Joyce Clary, Londonderry, OH 

Karen & Terry Curtin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Iris Dixon & Family, Waverly, OH 
Falls Elementary Home & School League 
Falls Elementary Staff 
Daniel & Deb Finck, Lancaster, OH 
Deborah Georgiades 
Dr. William R. Harbron 
Betty Hecker 
David & Penny Higgins 
Kris Hoke 
Hopewell Elementary Staff 
Bob & Gayle Howard 
Chad & Ann Howard & Family 
David Howard 
Mr. and Mrs. Thurman Howard 
Jan Jenkins 
Diane Jones 
Mary & Jim Longshore 
Rev. Ralph Manion, Ray, OH 
Roberta & Rita Merry, Kirkersville, OH 
Ronald & Mary Merry, Pickerington, OH 
John & Connie Pattison 
Ray & Sue Peyton 
Tina S. Ratcliff,  Dayton, OH 

Floyd & Barbara Reed 
Kathy Robbins 
Michelle Rooney 
Dave & Judy Ross 
Dr. Tom & Sally Ruggles 

“Bobbie” Howard (con’t) 
James & C. Amber Salyers 
Luanne Shull 
Sharon Smith 
James & Willanna Swinehart 
Gail Swingle 
Molly Tharp 
Ruth & Wendell Ware 
Don & Gloria Winland 
West Muskingum Education Association 

Linda & Joe Yates & Family, Ray, OH 

 

Mr. Mike Kilper 
Mrs. Betty Kilper 
 
Mr. Ryan Longstreth 
Drake & Kinley Dodson 
 
Mrs. Whiten (Alice) Mauk 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Kenneth & Virginia McCoy 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mrs. Dave (Linda) Shields 
Lois Porter 
 
Mr. Wayne Tharp 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Nicholas “Nick” Tilton 
Gail Swingle 
 
Mr. Wayne Trimmer 
Falls Elementary Staff 
 
Stanley & Doris Welsh 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Vickie J. Williams 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Dr. William R. Harbron 
McMillen Tire Service, Inc. 
Russell & Margaret Nelson 
Sally Ruggles 
Maryanne Sawczuk 
Gail Swingle 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
Betty Wiechert 
 

Jim & Bobbe Poe 

Kim Smith 

Sharon Smith 

Szemetylo Family Donor Advised Fund 
through the Muskingum Community Foundation 

West Muskingum Lions Club 

Marvin Wourms, Dublin, OH 
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Academic Opportunities During the 2014-15 School Year 

AMOUNT FUNDED  PROJECT DESCRIPTION          BUILDING            # OF STUDENTS    
    $515   Teams Engineering    WMHS               17 
 $990   COSI on Wheels    Falls       520 

           $539   Science Research Columbus Zoo  Hopewell                  55 
 $195   General Cadaver Program   WMHS         30 
 $160   National Science League   WMMS          360 

 $700   NFL Life Coach     WMHS       416 
           $190.36  College Exposure Tour (Otterbein)  WMHS         30 
 $2,876   Encore      WMMS       227 
 $216   Increase Matthews/Stone Academy           Hopewell        35 
 $145.50  College Career     WMMS                  113 
 $500   State Farm Field Trip             WMHS         60 
 $500   Exploring History Through Science & Arts WMHS         12 

 $243   Zanesville Historical Tour   Falls         65 
 $376.50  Dawes Science Days    Hopewell        40 
 $500   FBLA State Competition    WMHS         37 
 $518   Columbus Zoo              Falls         70 
 $495   GOOD Program     WMMS        113 
 $2,000   Beauty and the Beast  (900 add’l public)  WMHS        100 

 $1,362   Advance Placement Tests (143 exams)  WMHS        121 
 
 $   $13,021.36                           TOTALS FOR 2014-2015                                      2,421 

Dawes Science Days 
Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for our field trip. We had so much fun. I 

learned fish are tadpoles. 

     Your friend, 

     Trinity Short, Hopewell kindergartner 

Academic Fund Executive Committee: 
Nancy Barker, Deb Bennett, Elizabeth Burrier, M. Dean Cole (Emeritus Trustee), Ty J. Dierkes, 

Susan Earich, Valerie Gutridge, Lisa Hammer, Dr. William R. Harbron, Betty Hecker, Penny Higgins, 

Brad Mawhorr, John Pattison, Dr. Doug Ramsay (Emeritus Trustee), Sally Ruggles, Jenny Snode 

Kristy Szemetylo, Molly Tharp, Blair Tom, Jeanne Weingarth and Jada Zimmerman. 

Honorees 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

 
Lolita Burt 
Dave & Penny Higgins 
 
Karen Helmbrecht Dickson 

Janice Helmbrecht 

Clint Helmbrecht 
Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Amy Kennedy 
Peg Earhart 
 
Bailey & Kyle Lones 
Mike & Lori Lones 

Dr. Joseph McElhaney 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Sharon Smith 
Mike & Amy Whitson 
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Students Travel to Historical Area 

Inspiring Speaker Leaves Lasting Impression 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you so much for funding the GOOD Program by Mr. 

Derry. I learned a lot from him. He inspired me with his sto-

ries to not give up, to try and when the going gets tough the 

tough choose to go on. 

     I remember the story about him winning the blind        

masters golf tournament. I thought that was amazing. So I 

want to thank you very much for paying for him to talk to us. 

     Sincerely,  Owen Norman, WMMS sixth grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for giving us the money to go to the Stone 

Academy, Dr. Increase Mathews House and the art museum. 

I liked all the places we went to. I liked the Stone Academy 

because it was really cool to learn about the 1913 flood. 

They even had a piece of the Y bridge from the flood. 

    I liked the well in the Stone Academy and I think it is 

really cool that it was part of the underground railroad. 

     Sincerely, 

      Brady Alloway, Falls Elementary third grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     I would like to thank you for the money and letting us go 

on our field trip. When I saw the well it was very deep and 

dirty. I really liked the train that you could control. 

     At Dr. Increase Mathews House I really liked the bed-

rooms and all of the old things from back then. I saw dif-

ferent paintings and pottery. I really liked the horses and 

the ladies in dresses. 

     Sincerely, 

      Addy Durant, Falls Elementary third grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for funding the GOOD Program by Mr. Derry. 

He taught me something very important which was no mat-

ter how tough life is you go on and don’t give up. 

     He told us that we have two choices in life and that is to 

either go on or get defeated. 

     Mr. Derry was very nice and I appreciate it. 

     Sincerely,  Kenlie Dysart, WMMS sixth grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for funding the GOOD Program by Mr. Derry. 

I learned that when you fail you go on until you succeed. 

     It was fun seeing that he could do every thing we can do 

even if he’s blind. 

     Sincerely,  Emma Havas, WMMS sixth grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for funding the GOOD Program by Mr. Derry. 

I thought that it was a good experience for children our 

age, older and younger. It was fund to use a talking calcula-

tor because I go almost every answer right. 

     I think everybody should hear Mr. Derry’s story. It was 

inspiring. 

     Sincerely,  Kalynn Oliver, WMMS sixth grader 
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Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank your for funding our field trip to the 

historic Putnam area. It was a good time! I saw 

research of the flood. The flood pictures were 

really realistic. 

    Thank you for all your kindness. And I learned 

much of this history from you guys. 

     Sincerely, Elijah Lance 

     Falls Elementary third grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank you for helping us go to the Columbus Zoo. I learned that 

a cheetah can run up to 60 miles per hour. I learned that a giraffe 

has 7 bones. I saw a cheetah and a tiger. 

     Your friend, Ella McDaniel 

     Hopewell Elementary first grader 

Elementary students visit Columbus Zoo, Putnam area 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank your for paying for the zoo trip. 

I had a great time. It was awesome be-

cause I saw gorillas. It was a nice trip. 

     Thank you, Nevaeh Boring 

     Falls Elementary first grader 

Dear Academic Fund, 

     Thank your for funding our field trip. I liked it when 

I was able to see what old phones and sewing machines 

looked like. I liked how the old bikes, kid beds, dolls, 

adult beds and baby carriages looked like then. 

     I also saw Snoopy with flowers next to him and he 

was very dirty. I liked it when I saw a dark blue vase and 

the Spongebob picture I saw because that is one of my 

favorite paintings of all the paintings I saw.  

     Sincerely, Cherish Suttles 

     Falls Elementary third grader 
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Contributors Since 2013 

Memorials 

(Continued on Page 7) 

John & Elisabeth Baker 

Craig & Jody Ballas 
F.T. & Nanina Brackman 

Falls Elementary Jeans Day 
Falls Elementary Staff 

Franklin Printing Company 
Rob Guentter 

Dr. William Harbron 
Hopewell Elementary Students & Staff 

Diane Jones 
Tim & Cindy Linn 

Mr. Brad A. Ault 
Deborah Georgiades 
 
Ms. Deborah (Debbie) Bagent 
Lolita Burt 
 
Mr. Jacob William Baker 
Lexa Freshly 
 
Mrs. Dorothy “Janie” Dodge Billingsley 

John & Diane Marks 
Cheryl Schmidt 
Bob Dodson & Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Mr. Jeff Bishop 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bishop 
 
Mr. Kenneth Bishop, Sr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bishop 
 
Mr. James Blatt 
Craig & Teri Baldwin 
 
Kenneth & Bula Bolin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Mr. Jim Burrier 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

 

Mr. Homer Burt 
Lolita Burt 
 
Mr. Donald Lee Collins 
Jackie Collins 
Scott & Mary Ann Collins 
Michael & Lou Ann Collins Maxwell 
Autumn Collins Wilden 
 
Mr. Robert Derry 
Carol Derry 

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan t. Kappes, Bluffton, SC 

Mandarin Chinese Club 
Keith J. Patti & Susan J. Haas 

Dr. Tom & Sally Ruggles 
Kim Smith 

Jennifer Snode 
Szemetylo Family Fund through the 
Muskingum Community Foundation 

Tom’s Print Shop 
West Muskingum Lions Club 
WMMS 8th Grade Hat Day 

 

Mrs. Patricia E. Dierkes 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
 
Mr. James Feerick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
 
Mrs. Marty (Becky) Fountain 
Vivian R. Harrier 
 
Dr. Elmer “Bud” Gookins 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Mr. Ben Harrier 
Vivian R. Harrier 
 
Mrs. Don (Amy) Hupp 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
 
Mr. James Imes 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mr. Ryan Longstreth 
Deborah Georgiades 
 
Kenneth & Virginia McCoy 
Molly Tharp 
 
Bev McLoughlin 
Shannon Riley Agin & The Riley Family 

 
Mrs. John (Debra) Melsheimer 
David & Mary Ellen Boyer 
 
Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle 
Bernie & Betty Baldwin & Family 
Craig & Teri Baldwin 
Century National Bank 
Nancy Barker 
Charlene M. Beach 
Jim & Linda Berry, Lancaster, OH 
Al & Linda Christopher 
Vicki L. Clark 
James & Sharon Clegg 

Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle (con’t) 

Helen M. “Becky” Coulter 
Kenneth C. Coulter & Family 
John & Beverly Dick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes & Family 
Janet Dillon 
John Patrick Dinan, Columbus, OH 
Barbara Dunmead 
Robert C. England, O.D. 
Roger & Carol Fitz 
Gerald & Nancy E. Fisher 
Scott Griffith & Kedalay 
Dr. William Harbron 
Vicki Harra 
Richard Powell, Henderson, NV 
David & Penelope Higgins 
Nancy Huffman 
Mrs. Merle J. Huntsman 
Patricia Jameson 
Mike & Lisa King & Family 
Charles & Lila Kinney 
Wilma Kreager 
Diana Kuhn 
Ladies Auxiliary VFW #1058 
Lepi Enterprises, Inc. 
Jim & Bobbi Lepi 
Whiten & Alice Mauk 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph McElhaney 
Celia Miller 
Barbara Moon 
Bob & Karen Moon 
John, Connie, John Jr., Jeff Pattison 
& Heather Brown 
Dennis Porter 
Loraine Porter 
Thomas & Madeline Porter 
Alan & Barbara Ranck 
Dr. Douglas Ramsay 
Dr. Tom & Sally Ruggles 
Christine Shaw 
Bev Smith 
Terry & Kim Smith 
Tim & Rocky Smith 
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January 1, 2014 - December 31, 2014 

Jennifer D. Snode, Treasurer 

ASSETS 

Huntington National Bank           $367,160.30 
 
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE 

Liabilities              -0- 

Fund Balance             $367,160.30 

 

RECEIPTS 

Contributions              $   15,323.76 

Dividends/Interest      7,175.32 

   TOTAL RECEIPTS            $   22,499.08 

EXPENSES 

Program Disbursements            $   13,233.34 

Trustee Expenses      3,613.58 

Annual Report Expenses (printing & postage)  2,045.95 

Reporting Fee             $        300.00 

   TOTAL EXPENSES          $   19,192.87 

Treasurer’s Report  

Honorees Memorials 
Contributors Since 2013 

Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

Sharon Smith 
 
Karen Helmbrecht Dickson 

Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Good Luck WM Staff & Custodians 
Peter Pikus, Perry, OH 
 
Denise Laughlin Hamric 
Sam & Lois Laughlin 
 
Clint Helmbrecht 
Janice Helmbrecht 

Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle (con’t) 

Sunrise Vision Center, Ronald Downing, O.D. 

James & Willanna Swinehart 
Molly Tharp 
Warren & Shirley Van Wye 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
Mike & Jeanne Weingarth 
Harry & JoAnn West & Family 
Zane Court #36 Order of Amaranth 
 
Mr. Bill Phillips 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Mr. Dennis E. Roehrig 
John & Connie Pattison 
Don & Kelly Riley 
 
Mrs. Charles (Laura Probasco) Schiele 

Don & Kelly Riley 
 
Mr. C. Roger Short 
Don & Gerrie Davis 
Paul & Jeri Swingle 
Dawn & Jan 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
David & Penny Higgins 
Jeff & Jo Ellen Iden 
Park National Bank-Human Resources Newark, OH 

Molly Tharp 
Jeanne Weingarth 
Earl & Virginia Wildermuth 
 
Mr. Wendell Smitley 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mr. Harold Steele 
Harry & Marilyn Carson, Naples, FL 

Jeff & Jane Cox, Newark, OH 
Thelma McCurdy, Heath, OH 
Alan & Barbara Ranck 
Cheryl Schmidt 
Susan A. Short 
Clyde Snider 
Molly Tharp 
Ron & Karen Turdo, Eastbrock, ME 

Wendell & Ruth Ware 
David & Geraldine Zylinsky 
 
Mr. Timothy Swinehart 
James & Willanna Swinehart 
 
Mr. Wayne Tharp 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Wayne Trimmer 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Stanley & Doris Welsh 
Russ & Marie Bolin 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Amy Kennedy 
Peg Earhart 
 
Gregg Laughlin 
Sam & Lois Laughlin 
 
Dr. James Mackall 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Bonnie Vinsel 
Robert & Susan Rider 
 
Jeff & Lisa Wilson, Alayna, Ian & Evan 

Susan A. Short 
 

Illustration by Olivia Krause, Hopewell kindergartner 
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Academic Fund Contribution Form 
 

Enclosed is my contribution in the amount of $ ___________________ 

Contributor Name _________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________City, State, Zip ________________________ 

 
CIRCLE ONE:       In Memory of    In Honor of    Name _______________________________________________ 
 

Send acknowledgement to:     (amount will be omitted) 

 

Name ________________________________________________  

 

Address ______________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip _________________________________________ 

 

Non-Profit Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Zanesville, OH 

Permit No. 394 

West Muskingum Schools 
4880 West Pike 
Zanesville, OH  43701 

Thanks to You…. 
     The West Muskingum Schools Academic Fund has supported hundreds of educational programs for thousands of 
students. Through the many generous donations, the Academic Fund has provided $242,656 in financial support for 

109,382 students. 

     Created in 1982 by a group of concerned parents, educators, friends and community members, the Academic Fund  
continues to operate as a separate non-profit foundation with its principle monies forever remaining on deposit. The   
interest earned from that principle is spent each year to partially or fully fund enriching academic opportunities for the   
students of West Muskingum. 

     The West Muskingum Academic Fund sincerely appreciates the continued support from its donors. As an additional 
gifting option, donors can choose to gift stocks or other assets (such as life insurance or estate bequests), directly to the 
fund in lieu of cash donations. For more information regarding this and other planned gifting opportunities, please     
contact your financial advisor. 

If you would like to see the annual report in full color, visit the district’s website 

at www.westmschools.org. Click Our District and select the Academic Fund. 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

Make checks payable to: 
West Muskingum Schools Academic Fund 

 
Mail to: 

4880 West Pike, Zanesville, OH  43701. 
 

Questions regarding the Academic Fund, 
call 455-4052. 


